Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. July 16th.2018
Present: Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman)  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.S.Fidler  Mr.D.Roper

Apologies:  Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mr.R.Browne  Mr.D.Fortescue   
 

Public Participation  None
a) Police Report None but the police website listed eight crimes reported in May.
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper reported that a collaboration project between South Norfolk and Broadland had been agreed which would lead to single senior officers and possibly future merger of departments. Norfolk County Council were conducting a safety audit on the NDR with particular emphasis on roundabouts. A proposal for scrapping the DIY waste charge would be brought before the Council. He reminded members of the small fund he had at his disposal for minor road safety improvements.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler advised that charter flights had increased by 20% but with helicopter traffic down the overall increase was 2%. Shops and catering were being upgraded and he confirmed that the airport development fee had been used for a wide range of upgrading projects. The engine test facility was out of order and there was as yet no date for it’s re-commissioning.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from




Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 




  


Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the June meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that two replacement lighting columns had been installed and were awaiting connection by UK power Networks. Bulbs would still be available for the obsolete SOX lanterns for some time but if the other components failed the lantern would have to be replaced. Broadland had not agreed to a litter bin near the ford and the situation would be monitored. The Clerk was asked to thank Mr.Buntin for his community spirit in picking up litter and clearing the bus shelter.
5. Planning No objections were made to an extension at 3 The Hill or amended plans for the conversion of a building into a dwelling at 190 Manor Road
6. Lighting Replacement The Clerk reported that the street light at the junction of Back Street and Blind Lane had been left hanging by it’s cable. T.T.Jones had attended very promptly and made safe. The bracket and lantern were both damaged beyond repair and a quotation of £280 for replacements was agreed.
7. Horsham Fuel Allotment Charity The Council agreed to nominate Mrs.Wendy Nash and Dr.Macbeth to continue as trustees.

8. Correspondence The Greater Norwich Local Plan project team had written to advise of further sites being put forward for future development. These were being evaluated and the Council would be asked for their views later in the year.
9. Accounts authorised for payment







E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£174.44
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE)



£520.52
T.T.Jones

Replace two columns
(inc.VAT)
£2810.30
T.T.Jones

Quartely maintenance (inc.VAT)

£594.10
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Mr.Coe would take over play area inspections from Mr.McDonnell. The Clerk would arrange for weeds in the church wall to be sprayed and would write to landowners about overhanging hedges on Norwich Rd.
11.  Next Meeting September 17th. St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
